Notification - March 2021

Gawler Rail Electrification Project
King Street Bridge Update

The $715 million Gawler Rail Electrification Project will deliver a faster, cleaner and more reliable passenger rail
service on the Adelaide to Gawler railway line, while supporting increased capacity and future growth for
development along the rail corridor.

As part of the project, King Street Bridge will be replaced with a new pedestrian bridge. The design of the
pedestrian bridge was completed in late 2020, with input provided by local residents, the Town of Gawler and
an independent Heritage Advisor.

Construction of the King Street Pedestrian Bridge will require alterations to the current movement of traffic in the
King Street (North) and Bridge Street North area, as shown in the map below.
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Key changes to traffic will be:

e King Street (North) will become open to two-way traffic from Victoria Terrace.

o Bridge Street North will become one-way between King Street Pedestrian Bridge and the entrance to
Gawler Central Station car park.

o Elevated pedestrian crossings known as ‘wombat crossings’, will be installed in the vicinity of King Street
(North) and Bridge Street North intersection to ensure safe pedestrian access.

o The existing planter beds on King Street (North) will be removed to accommodate traffic changes.

Further planning is underway to confirm details of the:

¢ Specific locations of the wombat crossings on King Street (North) and Bridge Street North.
e Placement of new planter beds around the King Street Pedestrian Bridge.
e Additional car parking along Bridge Street North.

As planning progresses in the coming weeks, further information will be provided to the local community.

Site compound establishment:

A project site compound has been established in the Gawler Central Station car park. The compound will be
utilised for activities related to construction of the King Street Pedestrian Bridge and the Gawler Rail
Electrification Project.

The car park will remain closed until completion of the Gawler Rail Electrification Project works late in 2021,
weather permitting. During this time train passengers are encouraged to use the Park ‘n’ Ride facility at Gawler
Railway Station.

The project team will provide further updates on specific construction activities as information becomes available.

Every effort will be made to minimise disruption to residents and businesses during these works as much as
practicably possible.

For more information or to provide feedback:

To speak to a member of the project team or to provide feedback on the local traffic changes, please call
1300 080 834, email dit.gawlerelectrification@sa.gov.au or visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/grep.

Follow www.facebook.com/DFITSA/ for project updates, or register your details to receive project updates by
visiting www.dit.sa.gov.au/grep and selecting Registration, Feedback and Suggestions.
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